
 

School Infrastructure NSW 
Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au 
Phone: 1300 482 651 
www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au 

Clovelly Public School 
Works notification  |  24 January 2023  

NSW Department of Education – School Infrastructure 

A project is underway to upgrade the hall (Block 4) at Clovelly Public School as part of the NSW Government’s Metro 
Renewal Program.  

Site preparation works underway 

Before the hall refurbishment can begin, works to prepare the site are underway including the installation of hoarding 
around the perimeter of the hall.  

The site preparation also includes works to demolish and remove the student toilet facilities (Block 6). Demolition is 
scheduled to start on Tuesday 24 January 2023. 

Following this demolition, works on the hall will begin. These works may involve working with suspected asbestos 
containing material in the wall panelling and window and door frames.  

Testing will be conducted by an independent hygienist to confirm the nature of the material and if remediation is 
needed. In the meantime, safety measures including air monitoring have been put in place as an added precaution. 

If necessary, this area will be remediated in accordance with SafeWork NSW regulations and the NSW Department of 
Education’s Asbestos Management Plan. All work will be completed by licensed and accredited independent asbestos 
contractors and monitored by occupational hygienists in strict accordance with all applicable legislation, regulations, 
policies, and guidelines. 

The area will be inspected to ensure the area has been fully remediated and the construction contractor will receive a 
clearance certificate before works continue.  

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority, and we will continue to 
update the community on the progress of this project.  

Thank you for your understanding during this important work. 
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